SACRED HEART CHURCH

GLENDALE, NEW YORK 11385

PASTOR – REV. JOHN J. FULLUM

TEMPORARY ADMINISTRATOR -

VERY REV. MICHAEL A. CARRANO

PAROCHIAL VICAR - REV. MARCIN CHILCZUK

DEACON

- REV. MR. PETER STAMM

WEBSITES:

Church: www.sacredheartrccglendale.org

Religious Education: www.sacredheartreligion.org

School: www.sacredheartschoolglendale.com

PRINCIPAL:

MS. JOANNE GANGI

FAITH FORMATION

DRE - ADMINISTRATION

MRS. SANDY HUTTER
DRE – PERSONNEL & CURRICULUM

MRS. LAURA CIRAOLO

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE:

SISTER MARGARET MARY RAIBALDI, C.S.J.

MUSIC DIRECTOR:

MR. CHARLES NICHOLSON

BUSINESS MANAGER—CHARLES F. WISSERT



THE EUCHARIST

SATURDAY EVE:

5:00 P.M.

SUNDAY:

8:00, 9:30, 11:30 A.M., & 5:00 P.M.

HOLY DAYS:

Special schedule will be announced in weekly bulletins.

WEEKDAYS:

Monday 8:30 A.M. & 7:30 P.M. (Novena Mass)

Tuesday through Friday 8:30 A.M.

Saturday 8:30 A.M.

BAPTISM INFORMATION:

REGISTRATION: By appointment ONLY; Please contact a Priest or Deacon at the Rectory at least 2 months in advance of the Baptism. BOTH parents must come in for registration.

INSTRUCTIONS: Arrangements will be made at the time of Registration. Please bring birth certificate (if possible) to registration.

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM: will be conferred on the First & Third Sunday of each month at 1:30 P.M.

MARRIAGES:

Arrangements for marriage must be made by appointment ONLY; with a Priest or Deacon at the Rectory at least 6 months prior to the wedding date. Please log on to www.pre-cana.org for complete information about marriage preparation in the Diocese.

CONFESSIONS:

Saturday 11:00 A.M. to 12 Noon

Thursday before First Friday after Thursday morning Mass 8:30 A.M.

Eves of Holy Days: See weekly bullet in prior to each Holy Day.

RECTORY: 83-17 78th Avenue CONVENT: 77-05 84th Street SCHOOL: 84-05 78th Avenue

RECTORY 718- 821-6434 718- 821-6452 SCHOOL 718-456-6636 FAITH FORMATION CENTER
Administration
718-386-5616
Personnel & Curriculum
718-456-9217

OFFICE OF PARISH MINISTRIES 718-821-3285



SUNDAY - MARCH 6

8:00 AM For the People

9:30 AM Most Abandoned Souls

In Purgatory

11:30 AM Members of Purgatorial Society

5:00 PM Most Abandoned Souls

In Purgatory

MONDAY—MARCH 7

8:30 AM Elizabeth Gallo (Anniv)

7:30 PM Ralph Bower

TUESDAY - MARCH 8

8:30 AM Living & Deceased Lay Carmelites

WEDNESDAY – MARCH 9

8:30 AM John Cripps

THURSDAY – MARCH 10

8:30 AM Frank Mantel (Anniv)

FRIDAY - MARCH 11

8:30 AM Margaret & Alfred Ortner

SATURDAY – MARCH 12

8:30 AM John Ludwig (Anniv) 5:00 PM Howard Minnick



Julia Ann Abramitis, Kevin Barbitsch, Darwin Brodt, Marie Cronin, John Cruscuola, James Deifel, Karl DeSousa, Joseph Divone, Ken Egbert, Anita Friedrich, Rita Fuchs, Fr. Fullum, Angelo Ferrara, Steven Foss, Lina Gagliardotto, Mary Gollob, Shane Patrick Hanrahan, Jennifer Hickey, Debbie Hofmann, Kevin King, Teddy Morgo, Roger & Rose Marti, Josephine Nicholson, Bill Niklaus, Sean O'Brien, Bonnie Opitz, Jerry Opitz, Maureen Ostermann, Santo Pantina, Noel Jannello-Ruiz, Patricia Scola, Peter Schellenberg, Angela Sinacori, Jean Spadaro, Nina Squillante, Ann Steinmann, John Vollmerhausen, Karen & Steven Weber, Florence Whitman, Fr. Zanon



THE HOSTS HAVE BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF GLADYS ALONZO

By: Camille Falci

She will be remembered in a very special way at all of the

Masses this week.



THE TABERNACLE CANDLE HAS BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF ANTHONY & VIRGINIA MARCHESE

By: Camille Falci

They will be remembered in a very special way at all of the Masses this week.

THE ALTAR CANDLES HAVE BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK IN LOVING MEMORY OF GLADYS ALONZO

By: Camille Falci

She will be remembered in a very special way at all of the

Masses this week.

THE HOLY FAMILY SHRINE VIGIL LIGHT HAS BEEN DONATED THIS WEEK FOR GLADYS ALONZO

She will be remembered in a very special way this week in our prayers.

FLOWER DONATIONS

For the Blessed Sacrament Altar In Memory of the Fuchs Family



REMINDER - 50/50 RAFFLE TO SUPPORT SACRED HEART PARISH - Envelopes are on the radiators in church. All it takes is \$5.00 and you could be a winner. The next drawing will be on Monday, March 28th in the vestibule of the church after the 8:30 morning Mass. Congratulations to our February winner, Joseph Giffin. 50/50 share was \$410.00.

IMPORTANT MESSAGE FROM FR. MARCIN

NO 6:30 AM MASS

Due to the absence of Fr. Fullum by being on recovery after his surgery and not being able to be present in the parish for the next couple of weeks, I will be the only priest available in the parish so far. After a discussion with a diocesan representative, we have decided to annul 6:30 am Mass for the next 3 months.

Also, all the intentions accepted for those Masses are transferred to Sunday Masses. If anyone had requested any 6:30 am Masses between March 7th and May 27th and was not contacted by myself yet, please don't hesitate to give me a call to find out when the Mass intention will be said.

So, to make it short, there will be NO 6:30 Mass beginning this Monday, March 7th until May 27th. All other Masses stay without any change.

Fr. Fullum continues to improve each day and will soon be going to rehab. Keep him in your prayers and if you wish to send him cards, they may be dropped off at the rectory and we will see that he gets them.

SPORTS

The Hot Dog and Gift Party will be on Wednesday night, March 16th at 7:30pm. All CYO players and cheerleaders in grades 3-8 are welcome.

Annual Golf Outing at Forest Park will be on June 17th. Tee off at 8AM. \$175.00. Call Bob at 718-847-4682.



St. Joseph's Feast and Eucharistic Day

On Saturday, March 19th, the Church celebrates the Feast of St. Joseph, patron of the Universal Church. Last year, on this day, we celebrated in our parish Eucharistic Day with a whole day adoration of the Blessed Sacrament. We will continue doing it this year also. More information on the flyer in the vestibule of the church and next week's bulletin. Also in the vestibule of the church there is a sign-up sheet for adoration.

BISHOP DIMARZIO'S VISIT

On Good Friday, March 25th, we will have the pleasure of having Bishop Nicholas DiMarzio with us at the 3pm service. All are invited to participate in this Good Friday prayer service with the Pastor of our Diocese.

The Little Sisters of the Poor will be here next weekend, March 12/13 to speak at all the Masses to ask for your help in their work for the aged poor. They operate Queen of Peace residence in Queens Village. We ask you to please be as generous as you can.

The Sacred Heart Seniors will meet on Thursday, March 10th at 11am in the church basement. We will be collecting for our trips on Tuesday, March 29th, Anniversary Party, and the trip April 18-20 to Lancaster Sight & Sound and also for the Woodloch Pines trip May 16-20th.

On this fourth Sunday of Lent we continue the Rite of the Scrutinies we began last week in preparation for the Easter Vigil. The Gospel focuses on Jesus curing the blind man. And while we can think of this as a great medical healing, Jesus uses this opportunity to expand on the topic of blindness. It is more than just eyesight that is cured, but allowing us to see God and all the wonderful things He has done for us. Let us join with Maritza and Al as we ask Christ to heal us of our spiritual blindness and open our minds and heart to Him. Use this Lenten opportunity to sharpen our eyesight to God. As a community we need to continue our support and prayers for Maritza, Al and their families as they move closer to the Easter Sacraments.



FROM THE PRINCIPAL'S DESK MS. JOANNE GANGI

This morning our second graders will be celebrating at the 9:30 Mass. Following the Mass, there will be a Proximate Preparation Meeting for them.

Our World's Finest Chocolate Drives comes to an end on Monday.

There will be a Cake Sale on Tuesday and Chess Club in the afternoon. On Tuesday evening we will have a Home/School Meeting. This meeting will address important topics that impact the school and our students. There will also be a performance by our school band. It is imperative that at least one parent from each family attend these meetings.

This month's Dress Down will take place on Thursday.

FLLASH, our robotics team will compete at the Javits Center on Saturday for the third year in a row. Wish us luck. There will be a final meeting on Monday before our competition.

Last week we held our Middle Grades Math Bee. We applaud all of our participants who won their classroom bees. Congratulations to our winner from Grade 5, Christian McKay and to our runner-up, Nelson Lee, also from Grade 5. Christian represents our school at St. Adalbert's on Tuesday. Good luck Christian!

Grade 3

Dahlia Harvey, Jayla Jordan, Ethan Maingrette, Grace Matisi, Heather Williamson, Allen Watson Grade 4

Sara Erhard, Anna Lampman, Alyssa Lides, Christopher Sciortino, Avinash Singh, Rebecca Sufel

Grade 5

Jack Brudecki, Matthew Erhard, Alessandro Giacomarra, Nelson Lee, Christian McKay, Nicole Wagner

Violin classes will continue on Tuesday.

Report cards will be distributed on Thursday from 6:00pm to 8pm and again on Friday from 1:00pm until 3:00pm. Dismissal on Friday will be at regular time for Nursery 2. Nursery 1, PK1, PK2 and K will dismiss at 11:45am and grades 1-8 will dismiss at noon.

Our Scholastic Book Fair will begin on Friday and will be open for parents during Report Card distribution. Classes will begin visiting the fair next week.



BEREAVEMENT MEETING will be on Wednesday, April 6th 2nd from 1:30-3:30 pm in the Parish Ministry Office which is located in the convent basement.

PARISH PRAYER SHAWL MEETING will meet on March 10th in the Parish Ministry Office following the Senior Meeting. We are always looking for interested people to join the group.

LET US PRAY for all the men and women who are serving in our Armed Forces especially: John David Schatcle, US Navy, SGT. Jonathan Femenella, US Army, Kevin Shaloo, US Air Force, LT. Mark Foris, US Navy, LTC. Eileen Frances Gillespie, US Army, Captain Jeanmarie Kratzer, US Army, Keith Nonnenmann, US Navy, Joshua A. Ruiz, US Marine Corp. If you would like to add a name to this list, call Parish Ministries at 718-821-3285 with the appropriate information.

***ADULT CONFIRMATION will be celebrated on the Feast of Pentecost, May 15, 2016. We will have Preparation Classes on the Monday evenings after Easter. April 4th, 11th, 18th, 25th, May 2nd and 9th at 7:30 pm in the rectory. If you have re ceived the Sacraments of Baptism, Eucharist (communion) and Reconciliation and would like to receive the Sacrament of Confirmation, please call Sister Margaret in the Parish Ministry Office 718-821-3285. The office is open Monday to Thursday from 9am-4pm. You can leave a message and we will return your call.

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS—MSGR. SHERMAN COUNCIL will be collecting your generous food donations at Stop & Shop next weekend. This notice is a THANK YOU to them for their generosity and concern for the clients who depend on our Food Pantry. A THANK YOU also goes out to Senator Joseph Addabbo for his kindness in collecting donations that will also help to enrich the lives of those in need.

THERE WILL BE STATIONS OF THE CROSS ON FRIDAY AT 7:30 PM.

CONFESSIONS WILL BE HEARD AFTER 11:30 MASS ON SUNDAYS OF LENT.